
Issue 4, May 2024 

Club Aims 
To encourage and further the study and conservation of Australian birds and their habitat,  

and to encourage bird observing as a leisure-time activity 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HBOC Happenings 
For upcoming activities, new HBOC sub-committee, some good news about Walka 

Water Works and new members, click below: 

 

 

 

 
  

   

Violet-headed Hummingbird, 

By Dick Jenkin 

Click Here 

https://www.hboc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/Happenings-May-24.pdf


Club Activities 

See reports on Club Night, a Fledglings event at Maitland and an update on the 
Wilma Barden Grant: 

 

 

 

Articles 

See the final part of Julia Salnicki’s birding trip around Australia and news about a 
nest platform for Black-necked Storks: 

 

Activities 

Black-necked Stork,  

by Ann Lindsey 

Articles 

https://www.hboc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/Activities-May-24.pdf
https://www.hboc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/Articles-May-24.pdf


 

 

Observations 
Your Observations for April: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Edition: June, 2024  Deadline: 5 June 

 

 

Happy Birding! 

Peek-a-boo, An Australian Owlet-nightjar 
By Michal Forey 

Observations 

https://www.hboc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/Your-Observations-48-May-24.pdf

